
PROJECT OVERVIEW

The Kansas Department of Transportation 

(KDOT) is completing preliminary design of a 
bridge replacement project along South 

Moonlight Road over I-35 and the realignment 

of 183rd Street in Johnson County.

Replacement of the existing bridge is 

necessary, as the structure is past its useful 
design life. Additional benefits of the project are 

reducing future maintenance needs, enhancing 

safety and allowing connectivity from South 
Moonlight Road  to a nearby paved shared-use 

path to carry bicyclists and pedestrians over 
the bridge.

The project will connect to a nearby paved 

shared use path in southeast Gardner to carry 
cyclists and pedestrians across the new bridge.

Project information will be available on the 
project webpage and opportunity to comment 

will be open online through December 

14, 2023.
AT-A-GLANCE

Cost Estimate

Scope

Status

$10.5 million

South Moonlight Road over I-35 

bridge replacement and 
183rd Street realignment

Preliminary Design

Pub# KA-6479-01.FA.2023.12

PROJECT CONTACTS

Additional information is also

available on the project webpage at:

ike.ksdot.gov/south-moonlight-road

Winter 2023

Delaney.Tholen@ks.gov

Delaney Tholen

Public Affairs Manager

785-817-9365

This information can be made available in alternative 

accessible formats by contacting 785.296.3585 
Voice / Hearing Impaired-711.

Esta información puede ponerse a disponibilidad en 

formatos accesibles alternativos al llamar al 
785.296.3585 Discapacidad de Voz / Auditiva -711.

Project Location 

Ryan Bowman, PE

Project Manager

Ryan.Bowman@ks.gov

785-296-5199

Johnson County

South Moonlight Road/I-35 

Bridge Replacement

S. Moonlight Rd  
bridge over I-35



Project information will be available on the project

webpage at: ike.ksdot.gov/south-moonlight-road

The opportunity to comment will be open online through Dec. 14, 2023. 

IKE – The Eisenhower Legacy Transportation Program – is a roughly $10 billion 

investment in the future of Kansas. This program and the transportation 
improvements it will deliver play a key role in our state’s economic recovery, putting 

Kansans to work and improving quality of life.

FEEDBACK

PROJECT LOCATION

Johnson County

South Moonlight Road/I-35 

Bridge Replacement
Additional information is also

available on the project webpage at:

ike.ksdot.gov/south-moonlight-road

South Moonlight Road over I-35

PROJECT 

TIMELINE

2024
• Finalize design plans

2025
• Right-of-way coordination and utility relocation

2026

• Construction expected to begin. Work is planned to 
last one construction season, pending weather 
conditions. 
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